
Dugout Club Meeting Minutes 
Sunday March 1st, 2020 
 
In Attendance​: Brent Jorgensen, Troy Hellenbrand, Susan Smith, Dan and Camille Dunn, 
Allison Meier, Sue Hensen, Janelle Zimmerman, Bill Julius 
Jenny Asmus, Carol and Brad Pincombe, Jim Zempel, Gary Gmur, Lori Hellendbrand, Devon 
Casoli, Stefanie Collier, Kurt Paulsen 
 
Treasurers Report and Raffle​ update provided from Susan. (handouts) 
Please check the google doc and issue thank yous if you haven’t yet.  This is important when 
we go to ask for donations next year. 
 
Volunteer opportunities​ - some filled and still some needs 

• Website Coordinator - Evelyn Paulson 
• Parent reps - Brent will check his information but believes these have been filled 
• Varsity concessions - Devon Casali 
• ​Scoreboard Operator (Varsity, JV, Freshman)- Still needed 
• Booster Club Rep - (possibly Tim Cleary) 
•​ Game Day - pre-game events - Still needed 

April 14 - Parents night - flowers for parents -Susan Smith 
April 18 - Legion Post appreciation (sponsoring legion baseball for us) - Brent Jorgensen 
April 23- First responder appreciation - Jay Smith  
April 30- Youth night for 5/6th graders - Theresa Nesius  
May 5 - Youth night for 7th/8th graders - Theresa Nesius  
May 14 -Senior night - senior gifts - Troy Hellenbrand 
May 21 - Strikeout Cancer game - SOC committee members 

Would be great if we could get a few volunteers to cover these games.  If you are 
interested in taking the lead on a couple of the games please reach out to Troy 
Hellenbrand or Jay Smith. Please consider these volunteer opportunities, these don’t 
take too much time or commitment but a huge help in building our program. 

 
Team Poster 

Sponsors - we currently have 10 for the poster.  Last year we had 19 to 21. 
Youth Camp - we have 3.  Last year we had 6. 
Brent will provide sponsorship information in an email to follow. 
If you know of anyone interested in sponsoring please reach out to them. 
 
Devon and Stefanie will take the lead on the senior banners and team poster.  Tentative 

date for the team poster is March 30 or 31. 
 
Brat Stand​- Lori, Sue, Susan 



This was a success and great turnout/ participation. Funds will go towards money off 
plane tickets for those who volunteered.  It was held at Pick n Save Middleton.  We cleared 
about $2000. 
 
Strikeout Cancer updated​ - Shoebox may sponsor hats, Brent will follow up with them.  Susan 
indicated we will have 2 sponsors this year for hats and shirts. 
The next meeting will be held April 1st at Boston’s in Waunakee. 
 
Seniors(must be 18) will have a volunteer opportunity - Turners Heros- with American Family 
Children’s hospital.  Brent will follow up with more information in an email. 
 
Spring Trip 
Plane ticket payment / check, this will be provided to Coach during tryouts.  Look for information 
on a team meeting as well to give the boys an update on what they will need to bring.  If your 
son doesn’t go on the trip, your check will be destroyed.  Checks will be cashed after the trip.  If 
your son is on the team and earned money at the brat stand a check will be issued to you after 
the trip. 
Next year spring break is the 1st week of April so Arizona.  Looking to do college visit/trip and/or 
play at US Bank Field or Miller Park. 
 
Senior Gifts​ - Troy discussed what they will look at doing this year - small bats.  Susan 
mentioned that Mark Meinholz suggestion engraved mugs, Troy will follow up with him. 
 
Clothing​ - Sue Hensen will help with distribution when the order comes in 2 to 3 weeks. 
 
A question was asked about tryout numbers- currently there are 75 kids signed up.  Looking to 
possibly have a JV2 team.  More to follow if this is something that can be done. 
 
 
 


